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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 12th September    2017 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs. S. A. Watkins (Chair), Miss H. Smith (Vice Chair), L. Brayne, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: PCSO’s J Fox, J Bowen and 7 members of the public attended.

17/3034 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

17/3035 Apologies 

All Councillors were present.

17/3036 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.

17/3037 Public Session

A resident reported that she had complained months ago that the alleyway at the bottom of Gibbons Road is dark and that the trees are overgrown, but no one has been out to cut the trees back yet, she also reported a street light not working in Gibbons Road which still isn’t working. The Clerk said that she had raised the issue at the Parish Environmental Team (PET) meeting and the PET were going to be provided with long handled loppers to tackle the trees.  The Clerk will contact the relevant department and ask for an update.

Residents requested an update on the Arriva number 7 bus route and the results of the survey carried out by the Parish Council.  The Chairman reported that a meeting had taken place with Dominic Proud and officers at Telford and Wrekin Council in July regarding Arriva’s offer to re-route the number 7 bus down Wombridge Road and it was agreed that Telford & Wrekin Council will write to residents in Wombridge Road and other properties outside the parish boundary who are affected by the bus route before making a final decision.

A Resident said that he had received a letter from Angie Astley (Telford and Wrekin Council Director) that confirmed that the council would not put a bus route in a dangerous place as safety is paramount. He said he was still unhappy with the lack of action from the parish council regarding Richmond Avenue. The Chairman reiterated that it was not in the parish council’s powers to re-route the bus service.

A resident reported that the top of Wrockwardine Wood Road needs resurfacing and asked why bollards have been put in Broadway Avenue?  Councillor Charles Smith explained that it was to address issues with parking on grass verges in Broadway Avenue at the request of residents.
A request was made for the hedge to be cut back on Pinewood Avenue which backs on to the properties along Richmond Avenue as is normally cut around this time of year.
Clerk to make enquiries as to when the work will be completed.

Drones have been flown at the back of houses in Richmond Avenue during the evening and a resident asked if this was legal.  PCSO Fox asked residents to ring 101 if this occurs at night and officers will investigate, although the flying of drones is not illegal.

17/3038 Guest Speaker - Simon Heys of Heys First Aid

	Simon Heys of Heys First Aid Training gave a talk and demonstration on the benefits of 
	having a defibrillator in the community and provided a fact sheet for councillors which 
	included a breakdown of costs, this was £850 + VAT for the defibrillator and £300 for a 
	suitable cabinet in which to house it.   
	Simon is happy to organise training free of charge if the Parish Council decide to purchase
      a defibrillator.

	Councillors discussed options where to site a defibrillator in the area, suggestions included 
	near Holy Trinity Church and at the shops on Wombridge Road.
	Item to be discussed at the next Finance Committee meeting.

17/3039 Casual Vacancy

	Two applications received to date.
	
RESOLVED that due to Clerk being away on annual leave and problems with the Parish Council computer and telephone system for the past two weeks it was agreed that this item should be deferred to the next meeting to allow the Clerk time to check if there have been any further applications. 

17/3040 Previous Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting on 11th July 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 11th July 2017 
were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

17/3041 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk updated that she has been liaising with officers from Telford & Wrekin Council to address parking issues in Broadway Avenue.
The survey regarding the future of the number 7 bus route down Richmond Avenue has now been completed and the results forwarded to Dominic Proud at Telford & Wrekin Council.  Councillor Shirley Reynolds explained that she and other Councillors had attended a meeting with officers from Telford & Wrekin Council to access the results of the survey and it has been agreed that a further survey is needed to get the views of people living in the area who are not in the parish ward but will be affected by any change to the bus route.  Borough Councillors Shirley Reynolds and Charles Smith will oversee the survey which will be compiled by Telford & Wrekin Council.
 
17/3042 Correspondence

		Telford & Wrekin Council – Horton Lane consultation
	   NHS Trust – The future of your hospital booklet
		Nikki Scott – thank you card
		Wellington Town Council – Invite to Civic Reception on the 22nd October 2017
.	   
		    
17/3043 Payments to be issued

		Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for September 2017.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for July/August 2017 totalling £14,229.80 be approved. (Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

17/3044 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for July/August 2017

A Statement of Accounts for July was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). 
		RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for July 2017.

17/3045 Items of information only

		The Chairman congratulated Councillor Stephen Reynolds on the success of his sponsored 
		walk in aid of Severn Hospice last Sunday.  Councillor Reynolds explained that he had 		chosen Severn Hospice as the Mayors charity and hoped to raise much needed funding to 		support the work of the hospice in his term as Mayor of Telford & Wrekin Council.
		Councillor Reynolds thanked everyone who had attended the Civic Service at Holy Trinity 
		Church and invited everyone to the Mayors Charity launch at The Wakes, Oakengates 
		on the 29th September.

		Councillor Plant reported that he had received several complaints of people camping and 
		drinking in the grounds of the Methodist Chapel in Plough Road.

		Councillors asked the Clerk to follow up the outstanding requests for yellow line in Wade 
		Road, no right turn sign from Priory School entrance and school signage in Church Road.

		Councillor Charles Smith gave an update on the Pride of Telford 50 year celebrations.  
		A grant is available from Telford & Wrekin Council for Parishes to celebrate the event. 
		 

17/3046 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 10th October in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Full Council Meeting



	Meeting finished at 8.10pm
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Signed…………………………………………………		Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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